# **State Budget Committee Meeting Minutes** January 17, 2017

#### Members:

Representative Tim Brown, Chairman Senator Luke Kenley Senator Karen Tallian Representative Terry Goodin Brian Bailey, State Budget Director

#### **Alternate Members:**

Representative Greg Porter Representative Bob Cherry Senator Ryan Mishler Senator Greg Taylor

The State Budget Committee members independently considered the following item on January 17, 2017.

### **Review Item**

**Ball State University** Dr. Don Shondell Practice Center Project No. D-1-17-2-01

\$6,400,000

Ball State University and its Board of Trustees request to proceed with the construction of the Dr. Don Shondell Practice Center. The new practice facility is for the women's and men's basketball and volleyball programs and will be constructed adjacent to Worthen Arena. The  $\cline{\cline{C}}$ 23,000 GSF/ 20,000 ASF facility will feature two regulation-size courts that can accommodate either basketball or volleyball.

The estimated cost of the project is \$6,400,000 and will be financed from private gifts.

Funding:

Gifts

CHE Review: December 8, 2016

Pursuant to the provisions of IC 4-12-1, the State Budget Committee has reviewed this item.

## Budget Committee January 2017



Representative Tim Brown, Chairman

Senator Luke Kenley, Member

Senator Karen Tallian, Member

Representative Terry Goodin, Member

Jason D. Dudich, State Budget Director

Eric J. Holcomb, Governor, State of Indiana